

EST. 1740

Life at the Spring

(540) 885-0746 www.tinklingspring.com Office Hours: 9am-5pm Monday-Friday Office Closed: 12-1pm

April 7, 2024

Head Usher for April: Bob Thompson

Headsets for hearing assistance are available from our ushers.

Please silence your cell phones prior to the worship service.

If you would like to provide flowers for the Sunday service, please sign up on the flower chart by the main office entrance (door #1) on the Church Information bulletin board.

Please fill out the Friendship Pad in the pew when the service begins. After passing it down to others, please return it to the center aisle.

Rev. Keyes hosts Prayer Time in the Sanctuary Tuesdays at 2pm and Fridays at 7am.

Join with the participants of the Women's Bible Study for the movie, "The Hiding Place," today at 2:30 p.m. in room 123 downstairs. Refreshments will be provided. The movie is based on the memoir by Corrie Ten Boom and her family's experience during World War II. It is a film about courage, faith, and forgiveness. The movie is most appropriate for youth (middle and high school) and adults. Contacts: Kathy Jencks (kathyjencks@gmail.com) and Leigh Branham (lsbranhamo6@yahoo.com).

Kathy Jencks will serve as host for the Change Your Life program on April 9. If you would like to serve as a host in the future, please contact Glenn Martin at glenn107@comcast.net.

Registration is open for the annual Faith in Action Camps. Children and their leaders will use their investigative skills to discover Jesus at Seekers in Sneakers Faith in Action Camp. We'll dig into the Bible to find the way to Jesus. Each day is filled with worship, Bible study, science explorations, service projects and games. Registration is required by the deadline. Completed forms and fees should be turned in to Harriet Thompson (dce@tinklingspring.com). Register by using the Faith in Action QR code or complete a registration form found in the brochure racks throughout the church and on the children's ministry board downstairs.

- PreK Camp, June 3-7, 9 AM-Noon, Faith in Action Camp for 3 years old through completed kindergarten students, \$25 per child. Registration Deadline: May 24.
- Elementary Camp, June 17-21, 9 AM-3 PM, Faith in Action Camp for completed first-fifth grade students, \$50 per child. Families provide a packed lunch each day. Registration Deadline: May 31.

The Lena Venable Women's Circle will meet on Monday, April 8, at 10:30 a.m. in room 210. Circle Coordinators: Vicky Conyers and Shirley Dana

The Women's Bible Study will resume this Thursday, April 11, at 2:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall and continue through May 16. The women will return to the study "Forgiveness: Making Peace with the Past." New participants to the study group may speak with Kathy Jencks (kathyjencks@gmail.com) or Leigh Branham (Isbranhamo6@yahoo.com) for further details.

Ladies, jump into Spring with the Second Saturdays Women's Gathering on April 13, from 9:00-10:30 a.m. at Cranberry's Grocery and Eatery in Staunton (7 South New Street). This is the final gathering for the school year, so we look forward to sharing this relaxed time of fellowship with you. Please speak with Jenna Dull (mbcyaya@yahoo.com) or Anne Reed (reedaf@me.com) if you have any questions.

Mission and Evangelism Ministries on the Move:

The University of Virginia chapter of Remote Area Medical is hosting a clinic at Expo on April 13-14, 2024. The RAM mission is to provide free health care to those in need. In November of 2022, over 300 patients were treated at the Fishersville clinic for medical, dental and vision issues. TSPC Mission and Evangelism ministries will be providing lunch and dinner for the approximately 200 healthcare volunteers on Saturday, April 13th. We ask your help in baking cookies for lunches, packing bagged lunches at the church on Saturday morning, serving dinner on Saturday evening at Expo and/or monetary donations to help pay for the food and supplies. A sign-up sheet is in the coffee area. Please see David Graham or Deb O'Connell with questions or for more information.

Men of all ages are invited to the Men's Breakfast on the third Saturday of each month, upcoming on Saturday, April 20, at 8:00 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. Join with other men for fellowship over a delicious breakfast and a conversation on fitness by Bill Campbell from F45 Training. To assist in planning, please sign up on the bulletin board in the coffee gathering area. If you have questions about this ministry opportunity, please speak with Chris Branham (branhamchriso7@gmail.com), Brian Brumbaugh or Lyle Moffett (lamoffett@hotmail.com).

Fun Day will soon be here! We're warming up for the final Fun Day of the school year on Monday, April 22, from 8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. in Spring Hall. A day of fun activities in a loving environment while elementary age students are out of school for a teacher workday (kindergarten-fifth grade). Registration is required by Friday, April 19. Registration forms are located in the brochure rack in the gathering area outside of the sanctuary, and may be returned to Harriet Thompson (540-885-0746), along with the \$10 registration fee per child.

The April Wish List for the Pangburn-Wade Food Pantry: peanut butter, cereal, crackers, and canned fruit. Please leave donations in the collection bins near door #1 and beside the Mission table.

Support the PreK Faith in Action Campers as they help the families at the Charlottesville Ronald McDonald House. Collect the pop tabs from your beverage cans by simply removing the tabs and placing them in the collection container on the table across from the Session Room. We will collect the pop tabs through June 7.

TSPC Children's Sumer Music Camp for children ages 3-10 years-old will be on June 10 -14 from 9:00–noon. For more information, please visit our website at www.tinklingspring.com.

CALENDAR

Sunday, April 7

9:00 a.m. Sunday School

10:00 a.m. Worship Sanctuary 2:30 p.m. "The Hiding Place" Movie Room 123

Monday, April 8

10:30 a.m. Lena Venable Circle Room 210

Tuesday, April 9

2:00 p.m. Prayer Sanctuary 6:00 p.m. "Change Your Life" Graduation Spring Hall

Wednesday, April 10

12:00 p.m. Bulletin/Take-Home Deadline

Thursday. April 11

2:00 p.m. Women's Bible Study Fellowship Hall 6:30 p.m. Women's Bible Study Fellowship Hall

Friday, April 12

7:00 a.m. Prayer Sanctuary

Saturday, April 13

9:00 a.m. Second Saturday Women's Gathering Cranberry's, Staunton

Sunday, April 14

9:00 a.m. Sunday School

10:00 a.m.WorshipSanctuary11:15 a.m.Diaconate MeetingSession Room5:00 p.m.Youth GroupYouth Rooms

Tuesday, April 16

11:00 a.m. Team A Serves Lunch at Disciples Kitchen

2:00 p.m. Prayer Sanctuary

Wednesday, April 17

12:00 p.m. Bulletin/Take-Home Deadline

Thursday, April 18

2:00 p.m. Women's Bible Study Fellowship Hall

5:00 p.m. TSPC Pangburn–Wade Food Pantry/Clothes Closet

6:30 p.m. Women's Bible Study Fellowship Hall

CALENDAR

Friday, April 19

7:00 a.m. Prayer Sanctuary

11:00 a.m. Team A Serves Lunch at Disciples Kitchen

Saturday, April 20

8:00 a.m. Men's Breakfast Fellowship Hall

Disciples Kitchen Breakfast Distributed at 2nd Presbyterian Church, Waynesboro

Sunday, April 21

9:00 a.m. Sunday School

10:00 a.m.WorshipSanctuary11:00 a.m.Old Fashion Pot Luck Lunch/Bring Covered DishFellowship Hall12:00 a.m.Session Meeting to Examine ConfirmandsSession Room

Tuesday, April 23

2:00 p.m.PrayerSanctuary5:15 p.m.Dinner for Session Members Prior to MeetingKitchenette6:00 p.m.Session MeetingSession Room

Wednesday, April 24

12:00 p.m. Bulletin/Take-Home Deadline

7:00 p.m. Choir Rehearsal Choir Room

Thursday, April 25

11:00 a.m. Team B Serves Lunch at Disciples Kitchen

2:00 p.m. Women's Bible Study Fellowship Hall 6:30 p.m. Women's Bible Study Fellowship Hall

Friday, April 26

7:00 a.m. Prayer Sanctuary

Sunday, April 28

9:00 a.m. Sunday School

10:00 a.m. Worship/Gifts for Hunger Offering Sanctuary

11:00 a.m. Team B Serves Lunch at Disciples Kitchen

5:00 p.m. Youth Group Youth Room

Tuesday, April 30

2:00 p.m. Prayer Sanctuary 6:00 p.m. "Change Your Life" Program Spring Hall

PRAYER LIST

Share a concern or joy with the congregation by contacting the church office. Please ask people if they want to be on the public prayer list before submitting their name. If a name is removed that you wish to have returned to the prayer list, please contact the church office at 540-885-0746 or office@tinklingspring.com.

Health Concerns:

Faye Ambler	Ressie King
Dylan Baker	Orvin Kiser
Kay Ann Barron	Bernie Lowery
Caitlin Bomar	Jacob Mansour
Gracie Branham	Garett McCoy
Mark Buchanan	Bill McElroy
Philip Burkholder	Lane McNorton
Helen Cook	James Mobley
Cindy Corell	Hudson Payne
Don Cullen	Charles Perkins
Tobye Arbaugh David	Diane Ray
Mary Alice Drumheller	Kristy Ray
Dawn Engen	Cindy Robinson
Kitty Fitzgerald	Sharon Robinson
Hampton Hairfield	Glenn Siron
Shirley Hanger	Keni Skillman
Dennis Harmon	Vivian Smith
Page Hearn	Harry and Sharon Sponaugle
Lincoln Hines	Jim Sprouse
Lisa Hiveley	Shannon Tate
Brent Houff	Ann Todd
Hazel Jones	C.D. Via
Evan, Kelly, and Calvin Kaufman	Audrey Wallace
	Mari Ward
* = new this week	Joe Williams
	Joe Woytach

Prayers for the people of Ukraine and Russia Prayers for the people of Israel

Special Care

Lois Davis Shenandoah Nursing & Rehab, Fishersville

Bernice Glenn The Retreat at Fishersville Bill Lockridge The Retreat at Fishersville

Henry Moffett Summit Square

Nancy Myers Regency at Augusta, Fishersville

River Edge Rehabilitation, Waynesboro **Betty Perrow**

Jay Thomas The Retreat at Fishersville

Laura Weaver Monroe Health & Rehab, Charlottesville

At Home Members

Frank Decker Nancy Foster Clyde Shrewsbury Maxine Yancey

Active-Duty Military

Braxton Bragg (Fort Bliss, Texas) Bo Branham (Fort Cavazos, Texas) Kaiden Bravo (Camp LeJeune, North Carolina) Austin Shumate (Italy) Leara Shumate (Germany)

Bereavement

APRIL BIRTHDAYS

- 2 Nancy Groah 13 Gene Lucas Devon Thompson Bob Simpson 6 Robin Fauber 14 Shannon Tate Scarlett Kiser 18 Kayla Eckard 7 **19** Robbie Kuykendall Bob Kuykendall Haze Williams **20** Ressie King 26 8 Darrin Hutchinson Mark Pringer 27 Al Boxley III **21** Jamey Chandler 9 Henry Wood Carroll Grove 11 29 Margie Wood Evelyn Moffett 30
- **22** Ty Cashatt Jordan Houser Tanya Ingersoll
 - 23 Todd Brandt **Emily Parr**

Seminary Student

Chance Snell

- **24** Ellen Wiseman
- Sarah Groves
- Courtney Yancey Sara Dull
- Carol Lebo
- Kelsey Snider

PANGBURN-WADE FOOD PANTRY MISSION MINISTRY ON THE MOVE

How it started... The Pangburn-Wade Food Pantry was an idea brought to fruition by the Ladies Sunday School class in 2012. The original five "founding" ladies were Ellen Beard, Nancy Groah, Debby Graham, Hazel Jones, and Donna Pangburn. They were joined by Walter Wade and Richard Bright. Several of these individuals are still faithfully helping with the food pantry 11 ½ years later. From the beginning, the food pantry was encouraged and supported by Calvary Methodist Church who supplies the boxes used every month.

How does it operate? Prepackaged boxes of food are given out on the third Thursday of each month from 5:00 to 6:30 p.m. Each box contains 28 items which include canned vegetables and fruit, dairy, packaged meat, bread, cereal, pasta, and soap. An average of 64 boxes are distributed each Thursday. To date, 8,655 boxes have been distributed since starting. (Yes, Donna Pangburn keeps meticulous records.)

What are the challenges? One box of food is given per vehicle, with no prerequired qualifications. Presently, the cost of a box of food is approximately \$40.00, but the cost of these same food items has increased by 51.5% in the past three years (which affects our neighbors as well as the food pantry.) Although, the food pantry volunteers would like to include more toiletry / hygiene products as well as some additional food items, they have tried to prioritize basic foods to increase the households served.

How can I help? Pray for God's love to be shown and for God to be glorified through this ministry. If you would like to get involved as a volunteer, please contact Debby Graham at dgfgraham@outlook.com or 540-256-1813. If you would like to "sponsor" a food box (or more) financially, please use the Food Pantry envelopes in the church pews or write food pantry on the memo line of your check.